
General Club Meeting of the Light Car Club dated 10 July 2017 held at 
the Woden Tradies Club 
 

Attendees 
Russel Winks, Jean Papillaud, Phil Arthur, Blake McCormack, Mat Boorman, Kim Day, Terrie 
Hornby, Steve Kent, Simon Leigh, Paul Dunn, Mike Behnke 
 

Apologies 
Kim Day, Geniene Webster, Steve Hodgkin 
 
 

Agenda 
1. Previous Minutes 
2. Membership Report – KD 
3. Finance Report 
4. Correspondence – MB 
5. Website report - BM 
6. Upcoming events – RW 
7. Pointscores – RW  
8. Previous events – All 
9. General Business – All 
10. Next meeting – MB  

 
 
 

1. Previous Minutes 
 Previous minutes accepted by Matt, seconded by Blake. 

 

2. Membership Report - KD 
 KD to provide update offline to committee members. 
 Mike reports - a few new ones from the khana and new ones from upcoming khana 
Reminder to all members – membership expired on 28 Feb 2017, please renew. 
 

3. Finance Report 
 Finances advised in committee meeting 

 

4. Correspondence 
 No new general correspondence 

 
5. Website Report 

 Suggestion to add website to LCCC Facebook page (in the about us section) 
 Suggestion to bring back the “Am I registered?” page 
 General minutes will be added to the webpage for all to view 
 Events tracking for website. Google capability we can exploit. 



ACTION ITEM 
5.5 May: Geniene to send Blake separate minutes (PDF) to 

upload to website each month 
Financial details removed from 
general meeting minutes in May.  
PDF sent to Blake (via 
webmaster@lightcarclub.org.au) 
to upload (17/5). 

 
 

6. Upcoming Events 
 
Rallysprints: 

 No time, but Rally sprint blue range may still be an option 
 
Khanacross series: 

 Round 2 Khana Sunday 16 May 
 
Cooma update: 

 Paid invoice for traffic control report to be drawn up 
 Back and forth with the council for what they want. Traffic controllers at the start and 

finish of each state. 
 Still making progress. Residents support is high. Good feedback on social media. 

 
Minidulla clashes with Bondo rally sprint. 
 
Goulburn Toyota affordable car classic 22 October 

 Clash with escarpade 
 Combined with other non-club drivers to manage costs.  

 
Big boys toys:  

 2nd last weekend of August 20 - 21 
 

7. Pointscores 
 Not discussed at meeting - Refer to ACT Rally Series for current point scores 

8. Previous Events 
 Nat Cap Rally – Thanks to all for providing last minute help with Neil Roediger’s EVO 
 Bega – Thanks to all for providing last minute help with Russel’s EVO  
 

9. General Business 
 Working Bee for Marty’s car – Big thanks Russel and Steve for helping with Marty’s car 
 Merchandise 

o Russel raised an idea for the website - what do you get from your membership?  
o Mike suggests merch needs to be better organised. Caps and beanies. Shirts for 

khanas for series registration. 
o KD/Terrie to provide previous research to Phil. 



o Email from Phil for pre-orders and ideas to generate feedback for merch ideas 
and designs etc. Looking for suggestions from all members. 

 Caravan 
o Recent Purchase of equipment which can fit out the caravan. 
o Planning for future working bees. Russel suggested evening. Suggest Thursday 
o Thanks to Matt, Russel, JP for time in helping unload equipment 

 
 

LCCC Awards: 
Keep a look out for potential fun award nominations! 

Award Who? What for? Where? 
 Russel Winks Wrong way at spectator point – 

Caves Rally 
Recovery of the year Neil Roediger Helping another competitor at 

Nat Cap mid stage 
Competitive spirit in auction Mike Behnke Just ask the boys who had to 

unload it. 
   

 
 
 
Other: 

 First aid course & Fire extinguisher training – proposed 
o Suggest post August and advertise it at Big Boys Toys 

 Tracking participation online 
 Question raised about the use of HANS devices for this year. 

o Not compulsory yet!  Neil Bates has a special for registered ACT series 
entrants - $399  

 
ACTION ITEM 
GB.2 February: Phil to follow up potential Nav training 

opportunities 
Update:  ONGOING 

GB.3 KD to contact James Thornburn regarding first aid 
training 

 

GB.4 KD to contact Doug Wright at BMSC for Fire 
Extinguisher training and to organise joint training 

 

GB.5 Blake to go-live with participation tracking form  
GB.7 All to advise participation in Go-Karts Practice completed – awaiting 

comp. 
GB.8 Phil to create internal events calendar to help with not 

so serious activity planning 
 

 
 
 

10. Next meeting 
August 14 – room will be advised prior to event on website and Facebook 

General Meeting closed at 8.30pm. 
 


